PR TOK 012-16

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Tuesday July 19, 2016

RE: KENTVILLE LIBRARY UPDATE

KENTVILLE, NOVA SCOTIA - KENTVILLE, NOVA SCOTIA - The Town of Kentville is happy to announce that a significant step towards the relocation of the Kentville Library from its current location on Cornwallis Street to the former United Church property on Main Street has taken place. The Town and County had previously announced their partnership in funding the new space but had yet to finalize a funding agreement.

Previous to today's decision, The Town had been patiently waiting for the County of Kings to deliberate and formalize their funding contribution towards the new space for the Kentville Library. Today's discussion at the Committee of the Whole meeting included funding details, specifically that the County will be contributing approximately \$32,000 plus any cost of living increases per year towards the cost of leasing the new space. The term of the funding agreement is expected to be 10 years. County Council will review the recommendation being put forth from the Committee of the Whole at the next regular Council meeting scheduled for August 2nd.

Mayor Corkum, who was in attendance is encouraged by the decision saying, "this is a very positive step and we want to thank County Council for the support". He added, "we understand that these deliberations take time, and I look forward to the County's final approval of this recommendation." Mayor Corkum also asked for patience from the general public and the library community as, "a formal lease agreement with the property owners of the new space cannot be signed until the funding from the County is officially in hand".

Town staff have been working with the Annapolis Valley Regional Library, its staff, and the Kentville library community on planning the move, and today's decision is welcomed by that group.

Editorial contact: CAO Mark Phillips

Phone: 902-679-2501 markp@kentville.ca

--END--